
KITSAP Aircraft 

Radio Control Society 
 

 

Monthly Meeting: September 13, 2022 

 Meeting Minutes 

 

Call to order:7:01 pm 
 

Tonight, 22 members participated in the Club’s general meeting at the field.  Thank you to all that 

participated. 

 

New members or guests: New members Killip and sons Xavier and Conner Swart, and other 

guests were present at tonight’s meeting. 

 

Minutes   Reading of the minutes  

• The President asked if all had a chance to read August minutes, 

then asked for a motion to approve. 

• Motion by: KC       Second by:  Brian 

• All were in favor to approve the minutes of the August meeting. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

• The current treasurer’s report was given. 

• The President then asked for a motion to approve. 

• Motion by: KC    Second by:  Floyd 

• All were in favor to approve the current treasurer’s report. 

 

General Announcements  

• There are some “For Sale” postings on the club web site. 

• The October meeting will be at the Sunnyslope Improvement Association Hall, starting at 

7:00 pm. Check the website for the address. 

 

 

September’s First Saturday Flying Events 

• Thanks to KC for running this while I was away.  Results are on the Website. 

• There was no Combat.  



 
 

 

Events (tentatively) Remaining  

 

• Kitsap ARCS - Fourth Annual Golden Age and Multi-Wing Fun Fly 

o September 24th, 2022 - Gates open at 7:30 am for test flying.  Registration opens at 

8:30 am with Pilot/Safety Briefing at 9:00 am. 

o Marlin Little Field, Port Orchard, WA 

o Includes Aerobatic Hy-jinx, Spot landing, Taxi Mayhem, and Static Judging.  

o $5 Landing fee, lunch is provided. 

Safety: 

KC made a brief review of the small fire we reported in the woods west of our runway.  The 

cause is unknown, but we must be fire aware during this dry season.  

Duane brought up that before last month’s meeting a new member asked if he could fly from the 

west side of the runway due to the low sun being in his eyes at the west end of the field.  There 

was too many flying to allow this at that time.  This is only possible if you are the only one at the 

field or there are just a couple of you and ALL present agree upon it.  Otherwise, the only 

approved pilot location for flying is behind one of the four designated pilot stations. 

Duane also reminded everyone that the field rules require flyers to place their AMA/Club card 

on the KIOSK board prior to operating any transmitter. 

 

Field Maintenance  

Next mow date tentatively Sept. 26th.  KC and Paul discussed a possible fall spraying for Scotch 

broom also.  

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  October Closure will be held on Oct. 22nd, with a donation BBQ lunch. 

 

Comments from the Membership: 

• KC will be contacting the school to see if we can have indoor flying soon. 

• It was noted that the Vashon Island club will be losing their field due to sale for 

development.  We may be seeing some new members from that as they look for new 

flying sites. 

• Since there has been no combat this year, KC and Terry are planning a combat 

demonstration to see if we can regain interest in combat flying.  

 

Adjourned: 7;15 pm 


